Looking for a port in this
investing storm
Today’s article is an exploration of where to potentially park
some investment dollars in what one might consider a pretty
volatile market of late. The specter (or reality) of a sixth
wave of the pandemic, war in Ukraine, seemingly out of control
inflation, supply chain issues, rising interest rates and the
inter-relation of some of these themes has a lot of my friends
asking me what I’m doing right now. I’ll use a term I picked
up recently from the crypto investing universe – HODL (hold on
for dear life). I’ve raised my cash position to roughly 20%
but that means I still have 80% of my portfolio invested (and
I don’t hold any bonds or bond proxies). But what is
considered a reasonable risk/reward or safe investment these
days? I’m sure there are as many opinions as you have time to
listen to, but there’s one sector I’ve been adding to in the
last few days.
The sector I’m talking about is conservative, profitable,
relative low risk, in theory should benefit from rising
interest rates, trades at P/E’s ranging from 4x to 10x, most
names have 2-3% dividend yields, they just went through Q1
earnings season without hitting too many potholes and are
mostly trading at or near 52-week lows. Seems like a great the
place to be if you are nervous about the market right now.
What sector am I talking about? Large-cap U.S. Banks like J.P.
Morgan Chase & Co. (NYSE: JPM), Bank of America Corp. (NYSE:
BAC), Citigroup, Inc. (NYSE: C), Wells Fargo & Co. (NYSE:
WFC), Goldman Sachs Group Inc. (NYSE: GS), Morgan Stanley
(NYSE: MS) and several others. Pretty boring stuff. But that’s
the point, at least if you are concerned about where the
market is headed.
There are still some potential pitfalls facing this sector.
Several companies saw Q1 earnings fall quarter over quarter as

a result of lower Investment Banking income given general
market uncertainty. J.P. Morgan highlighted some investment
risk due to Russian exposure. There was a brief period of time
last week where the yield curve inverted, which is a situation
where rising interest rates may not benefit banks – generally
speaking banks “borrow” short term rates (investor savings
accounts) and lend on longer-term rates. And if an inverted
yield curve is a harbinger of a recession, then there is
likely to be less lending overall for banks. With that said, I
don’t see these “risks” having a material impact to overall
earnings over the next few months. Technically, many of these
stocks look to be forming a bottom or bouncing off support and
most have recently hit “oversold” on the RSI indicator. That’s
a summary of my thesis, and without getting into a full
dissertation on the topic I’ll leave it at that.
This certainly isn’t the only sector I’m looking at right now.
I really like oil & gas for the next few years but have a hard
time adding to the sector right now with all the uncertainty
around the war in Ukraine and sanctions, etc. If there is a
correction of WTI prices (into the $80’s) in the event that
(hopefully) peace breaks out soon, then I’m likely a buyer.
That same logic applies to pretty much all commodities right
now. Much of the semiconductor sector is also trading near 52week lows but they still have huge P/E multiples and with
rising interest rates and a potentially challenging Q1 due to
the lockdowns in China I think there’s a decent chance I could
pick up some of these names even cheaper than they are today.
Then there are the profitable large-cap tech stalwarts like
Apple Inc. (NASDAQ: AAPL), Microsoft Corporation (NASDAQ:
MSFT), Alphabet Inc. (Google) (NASDAQ: GOOG), Amazon.com, Inc.
(NASDAQ: AMZN). I’m always looking for opportunities to add to
those if there is ever any weakness. But for now, I’ll stick
to boring, pillar of the economy stocks while I wait for a
clearer direction on inflation, COVID and whatever messed up
crap Putin is up to.

This is by no means investing advice. I’m not an investment
advisor, nor do I play one on TV. This is merely insight into
what goes on in my head when I’m spending too much time in
front of CNBC or Bloomberg TV while waiting for it to get nice
enough to go do fun things outside. Hopefully, it provides you
with an investing idea to think about if you are still wanting
to stay invested in the markets but are a little nervous at
present.

